
 

COLUMBIA  COUNTY ASSOCIATION FOR HOME AND COMMUNITY EDUCATION      

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 

Happy May HCE members! 
 

If you were unable to attend our 

Rendezvous at Fall River on April 

17th like myself, we really missed 

a great rendezvous! 

We had a total of fifty-six at-

tendees plus one horse.  Our 

speakers were Brian Hawkins 

from Baraboo River Equine  

Assisted Therapies, Inc. and 

Melanie Lichtfeld with the Ojib-

we Spirit Horses.  Both were very 

informative, and I hope every-

one enjoyed their presentations.  
 

There were thirty-eight cultural 

arts entries which were judged 

by Patti James. Thank you Patti 

for your time and expertise. 

Many thanks to Cheryl Neef for 

the planning and setting up of 

our cultural arts exhibits with the 

help of Sandra Pohl.  For those 

HCE members who worked so 

hard on your projects and  

allowed everyone to see your 

talents, thank you for your par-

ticipation.  Now is the time for  

all of us to start planning what 

we are going to show at next 

year's Rendezvous.  Many thanks 

to all that helped plan our  

Rendezvous.  
 

I can’t believe May has arrived. 

Some of my fond memories are 

during the month of May.  May 

1st was a fun time for us children 

who went to Hilldrop school.  We 

learned about what the may-

pole was about and the signifi-

cance of giving a May basket to 

our teacher.  Sometimes several 

May baskets were made up 

from community groups that in-

cluded fresh spring flowers and 

special treats or baked goods to 

give neighbors who may be 

alone.  It was a special day all 

around. 
 

Lately I have been reading 

about the topic of loneliness, 

isolation, and the impact on 

the health of older adults.  In our 

communities, at least 32% over 

the age of 55 have felt lonely.  

Even severe loneliness.  Then I 

think of CCAHCE and how we 

as a group can make a differ-

ence.  One of the most positive 

things to combat loneliness is to 

have social connections, find 

engaging activities, and get  

involved in volunteering, joining 

social groups, pursuing hobbies, or 

even embracing technologies.   

 

Our HCE has seen some chang-

es in membership age. Our fami-

lies have changed.  I loved our 

encyclopedia set.  Even that has 

changed in how we all obtain 

information.  Things are so differ-

ent now than when I was a 

child.  I have a feeling I am not 

alone in that thought.  

 

When I look at how people 

combat loneliness, HCE really 

can provide the opportunity for 

anyone to find a way to lessen 

their loneliness.  There are many  
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SAVE THE DATE/

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Mark your calendars: 

 

 

 

May 8, “AI and Other 

Technology” 

 

Aug. 15, WAHCE confer-

ence registration deadline 

 

Sept. 4, “Sitting is the 

New Smoking” and 

“Exercise Options In  

Columbia County” 

 

bus trip to Milwaukee 

(date pending) 

 

Sept. 15-17, WAHCE 

Conference, Green Bay 

 

Oct. 2, “Indoor Garden-

ing” 

 

Nov. 5, Fall Council, 

“Armchair Traveling”                                                                                                         

 

 

NO NEWSLETTER MAILED 

IN JUNE AND JULY 

 

 

 

View forms, newsletters, 

and WAHCE information at: 

https://wahceinc.org/

wahce-counties/ 

 

Facebook group: 

Columbia County Home 

& Community Education 

May 2025 
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opportunities to volunteer:  

Cream Puffs! Bookworms! Com-

munity Projects! Club Meetings! 

Bring along a friend, neighbor, 

or relative to your next meeting. 

It just might make a positive dif-

ference in this person's life! 

 

Your next opportunity to learn 

about an interesting topic will 

be at the leader training on 
Thursday, May 8th at 1:30pm. 

We are going to be updated 

on technology and AI from Lori 

Knutson who is a Technology 

Instructor.  NOTE:  The meeting 
will be at the Administration 

Building, Rooms 113 & 114, 112 

Edgewater Street, Portage.  This 

building is on the other side of the 

canal from the ADRC building.   

 

The 2025 WAHCE State Confer-

ence registration deadline is  

August15, 2025.  The confer-

ence is in Green Bay on Sep-

tember 15-17, 2025.  I hope to 

see everyone there!  Don’t wait 

until the last minute to register.  

Sign up today so you don’t for-

get.  This is a great opportunity 

to meet old and new friends, 

learn about something interest-

ing, have a lot of fun, and last-

ly—no cooking or doing dishes! 

 

Kim Sweney, HCE Co-President 

 
May Leader Training 

Thursday, May 8 

1:30 p.m. 

Columbia Co. Admin. Bldg.  

Rms. 113/114 

“AI Update,” Lori Knutson, Tech-

nology Instructor 

Sign up with Donna Kohnke: 

(920) 210-5037  

kohnkedonna@gmail.com 
 

Cultural Arts & Textiles Contest 

and Show  

Thanks to all of you who helped 

make the Cultural Ats & Textiles 

Show such a success!  Without 

your entries and the extra help, 

it would not have been as 

amazing and fun. 

 

This year we have a wide variety 

of items going on to the state 

show: 

Jane VanDenBerg—cluster of 

crepe paper roses 

LuAnn Olson—counted cross 

stitch kittens and three minia-

ture felt bears 

Kathleen Koclanes—gecko oil 

painting 

Sandy Pohl—jewelry set, brace-

let, photo of animals 

Donna Kohnke—part diamond 

dot fireplace scene 

Cheryl Neef—zoo wallhanging 

and small quilt 

Kim Sweney—full diamond dot 

Northern Lights 

 

Thank you again for all your cre-

ations and for sharing them with 

us.  See you next year! 

—Cheryl Neef, Kay MacLeish 

Cultural Arts Chairs 

 
Recyle Ink Cartridges 

Save your ink cartridges to raise 

money for the Ventures in People

--Haiti General Fund.  Ink cartridg-

es can be new, used, any brand, 

and in any condition (does not 

include toner or laser cartridges 

and large print cartridges). 

 

Ink cartridges will be collected at 

the WAHCE Conference in  

September. 

 

At the conference, two speakers 

will talk about their work in Haiti.  

The WAHCE International Chair, 

Diane Koch, will give them a big 

box filled with ink cartridges to 

show support for this cause. 

 

Shoebox Donations 
Donations for the Nicaragua and 

Community Centers will be col-

lected again this year at the 2025 

WAHCE Conference. 

WI/Nicaragua Partners 
There is a need for compression 
fabric for the burn project.  The 
project started in 2012 making 
coverings for burn patients.  
They now make sleeves for 
breast cancer, stockings for 
lower limb amputations and 
other surgeries with grafts.  In 
2024 they served 408 people by 
custom making 1,018 garments 
for mostly burn patients.  If any-
one would like to donate to this 
project, you can send a check to: 
Wisconsin/Nicaragua Partners 
University of WI-Stevens Point 
Room 129 Nelson Hall 
1209 Fremont St. 
Stevens  Point, WI  54481  

—Donna Kohnke 
 

Youth Encouragement Fund 

Donations are welcome for the 

youth encouragement awards/

gifts that will be given out at the 

2025 Columbia County Fair.  

Send your donation to: 

Carol Beck, CCAH E Treasurer 

5700 Prairie Stone Dr. 

McFarland, WI  53558 
 

Cream Puff Schedule 

Thank you for signing up at Ren-

dezvous for cream puff duty at 

the Columbia County Fair.  I will 

be contacting everyone the 

first week of July with a remind-

er of the day and shift they 

signed up for. 

—Bobbie  Goodman 

Fundraising Chair 

 
2025 WAHCE Conference 
Room reservations:  The Tundra 
Lodge Resort-Waterpark and 
Conference Ctr., 865 Lombardi 
Ave., Green Bay.  Make your res-
ervations by calling the hotel  
directly at 1-877-886-3725 and  
mentioning the WAHCE Confer-
ence.  All Rooms are suites and 
are at the rate of $99.95/night. 
 
Complete conference infor-
mation is available on the 
WAHCE website:   https://
wahceinc.org 

LuAnn Olson, Changing With Today Editor, olson.luann@gmail.com, (608) 450-0282 (texts welcome) 

mailto:olson.luann@gmail.com





